MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 13th SEPTEMBER, 2011 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard – Chairman

G W Bates – Deputy Chairman
A J Austin
Mrs J A Horton

W Bellin
County Councillor

R P Thomas
Apologies:


Councillor Mrs A K Jarrett

Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
2.1
July Meeting
It was proposed by Councillor A Austin and seconded by Councillor G W Bates that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th of July 2011 be held over until the October meeting, due to aspects of the agenda which required clarification during the course of the meeting and in subsequent discussion with the Community Council’s Internal Auditor.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Vacancy following resignation of Councillor Mrs S Carter
The Chairman informed the meeting that, due to relocation, Councillor Mrs A Jarrett would be resigning immediately after the October meeting.  The Clerk informed the meeting that unless the two vacancies had been filled through co-option by the 30th of November, the posts would have to remain vacant until the elections in May 2012.  The Chairman suggested placing a small advert in the newsletter, and also for Councillors to put leaflets through people’s doors.  All agreed.  Councillor Bates said that villagers should be reminded that without the Community Council, the Vale could take over the role of running affairs, which would be to the detriment of the village.  This would happen by default if the Community Council folded through lack of membership.
Councillor W Bellin said that there were also moves afoot to give more responsibilities to Community Councils, as discussed at the One Voice Wales meeting.  This had been put forward to Councils in England and would be put to the Welsh Government in due course.  The Chairman said that such an expanded role would require a full compliment of members to ensure that the Villages were represented effectively.

3.2
Notice Board

This was discussed under item 6.2.
3.3
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman agreed that he would speak to Julie Lloyd regarding the request for the Clerk to have an electronic copy of the newsletter.  Agreed unanimously.

3.4
Reception of Broadband
The Chairman said that he had taken this up again with Alun Cairns MP about the problems with Broadband.  The Chairman said that he had been assured by local and regional engineers that the new box had been commissioned, located near the Seasons bungalow, on the 8th of August.  Some users said that they had been informed about this installation.  Councillor A Austin, however, said that he had spoken to BT as his connection to Broadband had not been working for the previous 5 days, but that this had now been fixed.  The Chairman said that this might be caused by electricity supply to the village, and would speak to Western Power and BT about this problem.  Noted.
3.5
Damage to the grass verge by the School
The Chairman said that there had been various correspondence from Creative Rural Communities (CRC) in regard to the proposal for the pathway.  The Chairman reported that he had spoken to them on the 13th of September to discuss the footpath in front of the school.  The Chairman reported that this would almost certainly qualify for a 75% grant, with 25% match funding.  The Chairman added that there were other sources, however, which could cover the match funding but that this would not be possible under the CASH Grant scheme, as the work was Highways related.  The Chairman said that they would need to demonstrate that the village was supportive of the scheme, which would probably not be a problem, either through the newsletter or through a petition.  Councillor Mrs J Horton volunteered to go around to gauge support for the footpath.

In regard to the bollards, the Chairman understood that it was supported by Robert Thomas, the farmer who farms the fields opposite the school.  Councillor Bates added that he had spoken to Mr Thomas who was agreeable to the principle of the idea.  The Chairman said that any plans would have to go to Planning and Highways.  The Chairman agreed to write to Highways and explain the plans.  The Chairman and Councillor Bates also agreed to meet and discuss the plan at the school.  The Chairman said that the footpath aspect of the plan may qualify for a CASH grant, but would speak to Tony Williams about this.  The Chairman had also said to the CRC that the Community Council was in a position to pay the 30% match funding for the pathway project and possibly spend the money on the bollards without assistance from the various grant schemes.  It was further agreed that the drawing for the footpath would be progressed by the Chairman, who would speak to Dereck Evans, and would also look at a plan for the bollards.
3.6
Keeping the Village Tidy & Car park behind St.Michael’s Church

The Chairman said that the grass had been cut and the Spinney had been cut twice.  It was proposed that the grass contractor should be paid £100.00, by Councillor Bates and seconded by Councillor A Austin to cover the cuts for August and September.  Agreed unanimously.  An October cut was agreed in principle if the grass grew enough to warrant it.  The Chairman said that the cuts around the village by the Council had, in the main, been done very well by the team from the Vale of Glamorgan, apart from a couple of minor problems with the main village field.  It was agreed that the Chairman would write to Phil Beaman to thank him for the work.  Agreed unanimously.
3.7
Recycling & Llandow Gas Drilling Application
County Councillor R Thomas said that the recycling firm had gone, and a new firm, not involved in recycling, was coming in which would bring employment.  There was still a problem with lorries from Rhondda Cynon Taff (RCT), although many of the lorries were Site Serve according to the County Councillor.  The waste site seemed to be better run, and the recycling system was improved.
In regard to the Gas drilling application, the Clerk reported that a new application had been made.  As the observation date was the 9th of September, the Clerk had written a letter to Planning, to make observations against the application on behalf of the Community Council, which had been agreed by the Chairman.  The Chairman read out the e-mail which had been sent.  County Councillor Thomas said that there were still grounds for refusal in regard to the noise element.  The Clerk reported that the letter, by e-mail, had been copied to Alun Cairns MP, and Jane Hutt AM.  The County Councillor said that he understood that tests were being carried out in different areas to test for extremes.  It was proposed by Councillor G Bates and seconded by Councillor A Austin that the letter which the Chairman had already sent be agreed.  Agreed in retrospect.
3.8.
A48 – Re-designation of bypass speed limits
County Councillor R Thomas reported that he had spoken to the Vale Council in regard to this.  County Councillor Thomas said that the structure had been damaged by water as a result of a drainage problem.  The Police were also unhappy with the 50 mph speed limit and were not able enforce it.  The road is still badly designed as it is too low and the camber meant that the water was flowing the wrong way and the road is too flat.  The drainage design for the road was being looked at as the new one had been seen as incorrect.  It was being looked at to find a solution to the problem.  The Chairman thanked County Councillor Thomas for his help in regard to this.  This would be discussed again at the October meeting.

3.9
Request for new Sycamore Tree Pub signs
The Clerk said that he had been in contact with Karen Bowen about this matter.  County Councillor R Thomas said that Paul Gay would be putting a list of pubs, hotels, and so forth which would not be agreed for brown signs on the 14th of September.  The Chairman said that the issue of brown signs was fully supported by the Vale of Glamorgan and the Welsh Government (then the WAG).  The Chairman said that the proposal by Mr Gay was against the Welsh Government’s initiative to support tourist incentives.  County Councillor R Thomas was supportive of the initiatives and would push for supporting the signs in the area.  County Councillor R Thomas would report back to the next meeting in October.  Agreed.

3.10
Motocross
Councillor Bellin said that there had been a few small numbers going, but not as many as previously.  In regard to the reinstatement of the hedge, County Councillor R Thomas said that the enforcement officers did not have the money to enforce the applicant to reinstate the hedge.  Councillor Bates proposed that the Community Council write to the Vale.  The Chairman agreed to write to Rob Thomas to request that the hedge be re-instated as per the conditions the rejection notice.  Agreed.

3.11
Seat for the Little Hill
The Chairman reported that there was no support for the plaque and that it be let lie.  Agreed.

3.12
Mobile Library
The Chairman said that he had received apologies from Tony Hampton for not replying to him in regard to the changes to the Mobile Library.  The Chairman accepted that the costs involved were not feasible to retain the mobile library.
3.13
Commemorative Tribute to Ena Greenslade on the Village Green

The Deputy Chairman confirmed that the Committee would make a decision once the extension had been finished.
3.14
Payment of Clerk’s Allowances & Expenses – PAYE Implementation
The Chairman had registered this and the Clerk reported that he had received the paying in book and information, and that the Clerk had been registered.  Councillor A Austin said that Paul Griffiths would speak to the Clerk about this.
3.15
Electronic Planning System
County Councillor R Thomas said that the system was going ahead, but plans would still be sent out, and that there will be adequate notice before the system is changed.
3.16
Revision of Bus Services
The Clerk reported that he contacted the Vale, but had not received any reply in regard to this matter.
3.17
Planning Application – P-DC-ML-2011-00212-FUL – Tŷ Colwyn, Coed Masarnen – Single storey stone clad extension to provide new kitchen area and courtyard
The Chairman said that there was nothing to add at this stage, as the property has not been finished.

3.18
Local Development Plan 2011 – 2026 – Planning Forum
County Councillor RT said that this would be discussed next month.  To be carried over to the November meeting.
3.19
Local Development Plan – Bridgend
The Chairman agreed that he would speak to Mrs Jarrett about this.

3.20
Japanese Knotweed
The knotweed on Twmpath seemed to be dying back.  The Chairman agreed to look at the one on Crack Hill.

3.21
One Voice Wales AGM
Councillor W Bellin attended One Voice Wales instead of the Clerk.  He said that the Clerk’s remuneration and the electronic planning system were discussed.  In regard to the remuneration, this was discussed at length, but no agreement was made.  On the subject of the electronic planning system, it was agreed that it was accepted that it would eventually come in.  It was also discussed that the role of Community Council’s could expect more powers, but that this may not happen.

3.22
Community Liaison Committee

The Clerk reported that he had attended the Community Liaison Committee, and that the following had been discussed - Police matters, and future kerbside recycling collections.  The Clerk reported that kerbside recycling collections would change from the end of September to combine all recycling every week.  County Councillor R Thomas said that boxes can be obtained from the Civic Council or the Alps depot and that the Community Council could obtain a set of boxes for the community and deliver to various parts of the village.  The County Councillor also reported that there was a possibility of looking into a new site for recycling in the Rural Vale.

3.23
Police Volunteer Awards 2011

Councillor Mrs J Horton reported that she had passed the information on to the Village Hall Committee, but had not heard anything.
3.24
Dangerous Tree

Councillor Mrs J Horton reported that she had received further information on this.  The Chairman said that he had also been contacted by Mr Reynolds, but that Mr & Mrs Reynolds had since moved.  The Chairman had spoken to Mr G Reynolds about the matter before they had moved, and had seen the offending tree.  Councillor Horton added that in previous correspondence, the tree had been cited by the Vale Council that the tree was unsafe.  The Chairman would read at the correspondence and look into the matter.

4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
General Highway Matters

4.1.1
White markings on the road

County Councillor R Thomas said that these would erode in time, and these would not now be cleared.  Noted.
4.1.2
Relaying of Tŵmpath
County Councillor R Thomas said that this was still in the plans, but Tŵmpath was still being overlooked.  County Councillor added that all roads are being evaluated before being repaired.  The Chairman said that various areas had been done around the Vale, most had been in better condition.
4.1.3
Highway signs in Pembrokeshire
Councillor Bates said that he had not been able to obtain any information from the Pembrokeshire County Council.  County Councillor R Thomas said that the Vale of Glamorgan did not use them at all as they are not legal.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT

5.1
Report of Accounts

The Treasurer reported that he had been unable to send the report of the accounts due to the fact that he had not had a broadband reception.  However, he reported the following information on the accounts:
£4,196.56 (Current Account)
£7,189.14 (Deposit Account)
Which makes a total of £11,385.17
5.2
Audit 2010 – 11

The Treasurer reported that the Internal Audit had been undertaken by Mr. Paul Griffiths, who had raised a number of points for clarification.  These related to:
· A Grant of £4,000 for the projects.  The Clerk reported that he had already informed the Internal Auditor that this had been unexpected from the CASH grant, and the Community Council did not know it would receive the money until after the projects had been finished;
· The large underspend.  The Clerk said that future projects were planned to spend the current balance;
· A query as to why the precept was increased from 2009-10 to 2010-11;  The precept was raised in 10 – 11, but was left the same in 2011-12;
· The Clerk’s salary should have been taxed from April 2010.  The Chairman understood that Clerk salary should have been taxed from the 5th of April 2011, not from 2010.
It was agreed that the Chairman and Clerk would meet with Mr P Griffiths in order to confirm the answers to these matters, but in any event it was agreed to adopt and sign off the Accounts.  Agreed unanimously.
6
CLERK’S REPORT

6.1
Precept
The Clerk reported that he had received the precept for August and handed this to the Treasurer.

6.2
Public Footpath – Llangan

The Clerk reported that he had received notification regarding the public footpath in Llangan at Newlands Farm, but that this was for information only.  Noted.
7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Crack Hill

Councillor W Bellin asked whether speed limits should be clearer on Crack Hill, following the accident involving the paralympic cyclist.  It was noted that the speed limit is 60 mph between the 40 and Pentre Meyrick (60).  It was agreed that the police report into the accident should be awaited.  Agreed.

7.2
Souvenirs for the Queen’s Jubilee 2012
The Chairman reported that at the event of the Millennium, a mug was produced, and a coin was minted for distribution for the Queen’s Jubilee in 2002.  The Chairman reported that he had received information for costings for a coin for the Queen’s Jubilee in 2012 and asked for opinions on this at the next meeting.  To be discussed at the meeting in October.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 11th of October, at 7.00 pm at the Sycamore Public House, Colwinston.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 10.00 pm.

Signed
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....

Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date
11/10/2011
Signed
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Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date
11/10/2011
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